

TOWN OF RED RIVER

(575) 754-2277 www.redriver.org 100 East Main Street PO Box 1020 Red River, NM 87558

August 13, 2018

Regional Hearing Clerk (6RC-D) U.S. EPA, Region 6 1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200 Dallas, TX 75202-2733

Mr. Tucker Henson (6RC-EW)
U.S. EPA, Region 6
1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200
Dallas, TX 75202-2733
(email Henson.tucker@epa.gov)

Re: Docket Number: CWA-06-2018-1786 NPDES Permit Number: NM0024899

Request 60 day extension

Dear Mr. Henson,

The Town of Red River is requesting a 60 day extension to allow time to settle the proposed Supplemental Environmental Project (SEP). The Town has discussed the SEP and extension with EPA and EPA does not oppose the request. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Russell Church

Environmental Compliance Manager

Cc: Mr. Michael Tillman, EPA - email

Mr. Tucker Henson, EPA - email

Ms. Shelly Lemon, Bureau Chief, NMED, SWQB - email Mrs. Linda Calhoun, Town of Red River, Mayor- email

Mr. Jimmy Baca, Town of Red River, Plant Supervisor – email

Mr. Eric Frey, Sportfish Program Manager, NMDGF-email

2018 AUG 23 PM It: 23